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Our President’s Message  
 
Dear HCBA Members, 
 

November is National Adoption Month and I’m happy to say that 
the HCBF and Women’s Bar Section’s “Heart Gallery of Hidalgo County” 
Grand Opening, featuring over 20 children ready to be adopted, was a 
wonderful success. The Heart Gallery kicked off at BBVA Compass 
where over a hundred guests joined us for Hors d’eourves, wine and 
listened to some heartwarming stories from adoptive families. The 
Women’s Bar Section did an amazing job of soliciting “Changing the 
World of Children” sponsors to help defray the adoption costs for several families. Thank you to 
the members of our Women’s Bar Section, Ms. Veronica Gonzalez, and our sponsors!  
 

This month we also held our annual Give and Win contest that brought in 500 bags of 
groceries and money to purchase 50 gift cards that were handed out to some very happy families 
who joined us at LUPE in San Juan. Congratulations to Roerig, Oliveira, & Fisher, LLP and 
Palacios, Garza & Thompson, P.C., winners of the Give and Win contest helping to collect 
close to 250 bags. Many of our board members had the opportunity to personally pass out the 
bags of food and were greeted by some very wonderful and grateful people. Your generosity is 
greatly appreciated by the Hidalgo County Bar Foundation and the families in need.  

I must admit that our events like the Heart Gallery of Hidalgo County and our Fiesta de 
Gracias are probably one of the best parts of serving as your HCBA/HCBF President. Together we 
can accomplish so much good of giving back to the people in the communities we serve. Please 
continue supporting HCBA and HCBF by keeping your HCBA membership current. 

Mark your calendars: we have some great events coming up that you will not want to miss: 

• The Black Robe Reception at Plains Capital Bank on Thursday, December 13, 2018  

• Bill of Rights: HCBA Criminal Law Conference at Cimarron Country Club on Friday, January 

25, 2019 from 8 am to 5 pm. 

• Hockema Civil Law Section Conference at Renaissance Casa de Palmas in McAllen on  

Thursday, April 11, 2019  

• Board Elections in May 2019 

Thank you for your support and please help us keep our Association growing and thriving. 
 
Sincerely, 
Luis Cardenas, President 

 

 



 
 

NATIONAL PRO BONO WEEK CELEBRATED 
OCTOBER 21-27, 2018 

 
The American Bar Association’s National Pro Bono Week is an opportunity to 

celebrate the difference lawyers make in communities. The Hidalgo County Bar 

Association, in partnership with Texas RioGrande Legal Aid (TRLA), coordinated their 

pro bono activities for the week by planning and scheduling a collaborate effort.  That 

effort is called the Community Justice Program (CJP) which holds bi-monthly clinics 

and held one on Tuesday, October 23, 2018, during this year’s National Pro Bono Week. 

  The CJP was a great success with several cases placed that night along with several others finalized by 

pro bono attorneys.  This is a result of applying the lessons learned from the partnership including:  

1. Effective recruitment of volunteer attorneys; 

2. Assembling community support for pro bono and thereby increase legal services to the poor; 

3. Developing lasting, collaborative relationships; and  

4. Recognizing the pro bono efforts of Hidalgo County lawyers. 

 

Taking from the lessons learned, we would like to acknowledge the following attorney volunteers who 

joined us during National Pro Bono Week: Mikson Ehimika, Dulce Hernandez, Natasha Martinez, Eddie Rendon 

and Ricardo Gonzalez.  We also want to thank the staff of the 275th Judicial Court and the Hidalgo County District 

Clerk’s Office who volunteered their services to assist the attorneys at the CJP.  

We would also like to take this time to acknowledge a long-time supporter of pro bono efforts in Hidalgo 

County, Judge Juan Partida of the 275th Judicial District Court.  Long before there was a National Pro Bono Week 

celebration or even a CJP, Judge Partida has been someone who TRLA can always count on to support our pro 

bono efforts.  For every CJP clinic he made sure to set aside his courtroom and jury room so both volunteers and 

clients could meet to discuss their cases. The CJP exists because of the efforts of many volunteers but especially 

because of Judge Partida’s.  As is his demeanor, he committed himself to pro bono work without much fanfare 

or publicity. So as he prepares to leave the bench this month, we take the time to offer a well-deserved “thank 

you” for all he has done for access to justice in Hidalgo County. 

If you want to ensure the continued success of the CJP, and like Judge Partida make that a part of your 

professional legacy, we encourage you to participate.  To sign up as a volunteer, please contact Martha 

Hernandez, Legal Clinic Coordinator, at (956) 393-6240 or by email at mhernandez@trla.org .  You may also 

register at http://bit.ly/TRLAVolunteer and we will contact you. 
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Thank You to our Heart Gallery Sponsors! 



 
 

Thank You for supporting our  
Fiesta de Gracias event! 

 Our HCBF Fiesta de Gracias event and our Win & Give Contest were 
once again a huge success thanks to You! We were blessed to have several 
HCBA Board Members personally distribute some of the 500 bags of food 
at LUPE (La Union Del Pueblo Entero) to some very happy families. Your 
generosity is a testament to staff and attorneys working together to 
benefit people in our community. Thank you so much for your 
contribution! 

 

We would like to congratulate the two winners for this year’s 
Win & Give Contest! 

The winner of the large firm competition was 
Roerig, Oliveira & Fisher, L.L.P., 

Contributed 211 bags! 

Atlas, Hall & Rodriguez, L.L.P.  came in a close 2nd place. 

The winner of the small firm competition was 
Palacios, Garza & Thompson, P.C. 

Contributed 19 bags! 
 

Thank you to the underwriters of our gorgeous bags! 
Garcia & Garcia Attorneys at Law and  

The Garcia Law Firm 

We also want to thank our generous sponsors who assisted in this record-breaking 
food drive: : Luis Cardenas, Richie Cantu, Zuleida Lopez-Habbouche, Laura 
Haley, Paul Wilson Law Firm, Guerra & Farah, Roerig Oliveira & Fisher LLP, 
Atlas Hall & Rodriguez LLP, Meyer & Guerrero Law Firm, Plains Capital Bank, 
Judge Rose Reyna, Cacheaux Cavazos & Newton LLP, Texas Rio Grande Legal 
Aid, The Law Office of Richard A Cantu PC, Hon. Peter Ormsby, Luis Cardenas, 
Palacios Garza & Thompson PC, & Ruben Peña.  



 
 

HCBA & HCBF 2018 – 2019 EVENTS 
 
 

January  
 Bill of Rights: Criminal Law CLE Annual Conference 

 
March  

Women’s Bar Section 
 

 
April 

Hockema Civil Law CLE Annual Conference 
 

May  
HCBA Board Officers Elections BBQ 

Law Day Gala 
 

June, July & August 
HCBA Summer Planning Season 

 

September  
Annual Membership Kick-Off 

 
October  

“Par Fore” Justice Golf Tournament 
 

 
November  

Heart Gallery 
Thanksgiving Food Drive 

Fiesta de Gracias 
 

 
December  

Black Robe Reception 
Delivery of Toys 



 
 

BENEFITS OF MEMBERSHIP 
 

HIDALGO COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
• Network with your colleagues through events like the Annual Law 

Day Gala, Annual Golf Tournament, Annual Dia de Gracias event, 

Annual Black Robe Reception, Law Section membership, and other 

HCBA and HCBF Mixers to Community Service Events. 

• The HCBA offers 8 Law Sections Membership that offer CLE 

opportunities to all members. 

• Members receive reduced rates on our seminars. 

• Monthly & bi-monthly CLE lunch meetings make it easy to acquire 

your CLE hours. 

• 1st year licensed attorney’s membership fee is waived. 

• Keep up to date on the HCBA and HCBF events through our 

monthly newsletter, The Summons. 

• And so much more! Join Today! 

 

 



 
 

 

 

                 
 

HCBA LAW SECTIONS OFFERED 
 

Appellate Law CLE Section 
Criminal Law CLE Section 

Family Law CLE Section 
Estate Planning &  

Probate Law CLE Section  
General Civil Law CLE Section 
Immigration Law CLE Section 
Real Estate Law CLE Section 

Women’s Bar Section 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

Renew your HCBA Membership Today! 
It’s a new year, which means a new membership! Renew your 

membership today by visiting our website www.Hidalgobar.org and 

logon with your username and password. You can pay with either a 

credit card and a receipt will be sent to you. You can also download the 

membership dues renewal form and mail it in with a check made payable 

to the Hidalgo County Bar Association. 

Forgot your Password? 
Click “Forgot Password” link. Once you are logged in, click on the “Securely Renew 

Your Membership Now” link. Please update the forms with your most current 

information for our online records. As soon as your payment is received, we will 

reactivate your Member Profile.  
 

Please contact us at (956) 380-1691 if you have any questions. 
 

Cynthia Guerra, Executive Director 
Cynthia@hidalgobar.org  

 
 

Thank you! 
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Job Postings & 
Announcements 

      

One of the benefits of being a 

HCBA member is that members can post 

a job announcement on our website and 

our newsletter, The Summons, free of 

charge. We currently have a few job 

opportunities listed on our HCBA Online 

Job Bank. 

 If you are looking to hire an 

associate for your law practice or are an 

attorney seeking employment with one of 

our area law firms, please let your fellow 

bar member know by posting your 

classified ad online. Simply contact our 

office at 956-380-1691. 

 

Hodge & James, LLP 

Small Civil litigation defense firm located 

in Harlingen, TX offering an opportunity 

of employment for a paralegal. This 

person must be self-motivated and hard-

working. Applicants should have a 

mini8mum of 3 years experience in civil 

litigation. Submit resume to 

pshanklin@hodgejames.com 

 

HCBA JOB BANK 
 
Millin & Millin PLLC is growing and in need of 

a reliable and experienced full-time 

paralegal.  The paralegal will work directly 

with John Millin and Associate Attorney, 

Jaime Lopez. Applicants must be able to 

prepare basic legal document drafts, 

organize case files and communicate politely 

with clients. Please submit resumes, 

including educational background, previous 

job experience, certifications and technical 

skills to Gina Karam Millin at 

gina@millinmillin.com.  

 
Gault, Nye & Quintana, LLP 
Brownsville defense firm is seeking to hire an 

attorney with 2 or more years of experience. 

Our firm offers health care benefits, 401K 

and PTO policy. Salary commensurate with 

experience and qualifications. Interested 

applicants send resume to: 

vvillarreal@GNQLawyers.com 
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